CLAREMONT & WEASTE HEALTH TASK GROUP


Meeting held at Cleveland House, Eccles Old Road

Thursday 22nd January 2004 at 1.30pm.

PRESENT: Sarah Gregory (Early Years) Liz Harris (Salford PCT) Denise Nelson (Irwell Valley Housing Association) Lynn Meadowcroft (Home Start) Helen Tulloch (Sure Start) Lesley Lamb (Sure Start) Keith Ivison (Older Peoples Development Board) Valerie Ivison (?Community Committee) Debbie Kemp (SPCD) Sheena Golden (SPCT) Bev Jones (SPCT) Paulette Holness (CSSD) Kay Fairhurst (Community & Social Services)
APOLOGIES: Barbara Bayliss, Carol Thorpe (Salford PCT) Nicky Vincer (Pendleton College) Janice Lowndes (Salford PCT) Marjorie Cookson (Willows Health Centre) Kevin Coakley (Clokwork Orange)

INTRODUCTIONS:

A brief explanation was given regarding what we hope to develop for the healthy eating group i.e. encouraging both young and older people to work together to share experience, skills and knowledge about diet, food preparation and nutrition. 

To start the following has been agreed:

· Peterloo Court (Irwell Valley Sheltered Housing) offered the use of their premises and kitchen; also some of the residents were keen to become involved.

· Staff at the local schools was also interested in becoming involved.

Healthy Eating would not be the only issue developed within the Task Group, but would be a starting point. Other suggestions were also raised (see below).

Debbie Kemp (PCT Community Health Development Worker – Irlam & Cadishead) gave a presentation regarding their project ‘Healthy Cooking Workshops for Children in the Community’ with children – 8-12 years. Handouts were provided.

Further discussion and questions were taken i.e. 

· Who provides the produce i.e. vegetables & fruit used during cooking demonstrations? Some people mentioned the local co-operative – Clokwork Orange which operates in the central area of Salford and Little Hulton. This provides a fresh, local, cheap alternative for fruit and vegetables in the area. The Irlam group is in negotiation with local farmers to provide cheaper alternatives to existing supplier (Tesco). 

· Who decides on session content? Debbie said that young people taking part decided together what they would do for the following week. This is evaluated the week after. 
· Volunteers work towards a Basic Food Hygiene certificate with Salford College.
· YAM (Youth, Arts and Music) may become involved also.
· It was suggested getting in touch with former retired school meals staff to become involved. Keith would find out details. It was suggested that existing staff may also be interested. Go direct to the school meals services.

· Valerie talked about Salford City Council’s Budget for Social Services and asked if people knew how much was allocated for health? She said that Salford was high on the scale of poor health but the budget did not reflect this. E.g. 27% smoke, 20% of people are obese. A large proportion of the budget is spent dealing with the consequences.

Sheena Golden (PCT Community Nursery Nurse – Irlam & Cadishead) gave a presentation regarding their ‘Healthy Eating project for Families on a Budget’. 

Handouts were provided. 

The project provides home visits for parents with young children, to look at diet and food preparation. This project is not only for young parents but also young adult members of the community. As the project above, they used the local community centre as the venue for sessions. The project also enables participants to access a Basic Food Hygiene course at the same time as attending the sessions. Funding was received from the Community Health Budget. A crèche is provided by the local nursery for up to 6 children. Participants choose the dishes cooked (usually something they have never made before) take home their own made food for tasting and it is evaluated the following week. 

Sheena said they are putting together a new course ‘Weaning can be Fun’ aimed at children aged 4 months. 

Further discussion and questions were taken i.e. 

· Lynn said that Langworthy have a similar project in Sure Start and there is also a dietician available to work with groups from pregnancy–4 years of age for the next year. Everyone felt this should be available in all areas of Salford, but because it was only available in Sure Start areas, this limited the amount of people who would have access.

· Sheena provides written information for participants to take home and has offered to share any existing material i.e. information/leaflets/menu cards etc.

In thinking about setting up a healthy eating group in Claremont/Weaste, we need to consider health & safety issues/risk assessment/room size/amount of participants to safely take part. Peterloo Court has previously passed a risk assessment for a similar project. Other venues may also be used later if the project is successful.

Liz Harris – 5 – a – Day Co-ordinator for Salford Central and Little Hulton.

Liz talked about projects that currently exist in Salford Central and Little Hulton areas only at present. It is hoped that this will extend in the future.

The 5-a-day projects funds and supports the following groups;

· Clokwork Orange (a co-operative to provide fresh fruit and vegetables at affordable prices)

· Various gardening projects with local schools

· Cookery clubs with year 1 pupils and parents

· Award Scheme for Business – to put 5-a-day pieces of fruit and veg on the menus in schools

· Introducing ‘blenders’ for community groups to use

· 5-a-day programme:

· introducing 5-a-day (to health staff and community members)

· healthy eating 

· cooking skills for adult sin the communities

· Local people to attend Training the Trainers courses, to deliver healthy eating courses etc into different communities. All participants will be provided with ongoing support).

Liz will be publicising the programme soon and would like to advertise it widely throughout Little Hulton and the Central area of Salford. If people want any further information, please contact :

Liz Harris, 5-a-day Co-ordinator, 1st Floor, St. James House, Pendleton Way, Salford. M6 5FW or telephone 0161 212 4933 or email: liz.harris@salford-pct.nhs.uk.

People present discussed other issues/interests or sessions that they would be interested in developing e.g.

· Healthy Body, Healthy Mind

· Basic First Aid (particularly looking at medication)

We discussed the ‘right’ person/trainer to contact/deliver this, particularly at the right level. Denise at Peterloo Court had found it very difficult to identify someone with the right skills and knowledge for people at a range of levels. Paulette may know someone who could do this. It was also suggested that a student/trainee at college or someone from the Health & Safety Unit. Also Salford First Venture does First Aid training and may visit groups out in the community.

Date of next meeting: Thursday, 4th March at 10am at Peterloo Court, Weaste.

________________________________________________________________________

	ACTIONS – for next meeting

	Course facilitator/ trainer - Identify person to deliver Basic First Aid courses in the community e.g. around medication.

- Trainee college students, Health & Safety Unit, Salford 100 Venture
	Paulette, Mick, Kay

	Dietician – currently working in Langworthy for 1 year but see if also available in Weaste
	Lynn

	Volunteers – retired/current schools meals staff. Also schools meals services
	Keith/Valerie

Mick/Kay

	Information/experience sharing – leaflets, menu cards etc.
	Sheena/others


	AGENDA – things to consider

	Target groups - recruitment, publicity, numbers

	Course – leadership, organisation, style & content, certificate (hygiene)

	Funding & Resources – people (time in kind), use of premises, equipment, cost to participants (if any),

	Childcare – workers, numbers, equipment,

	Volunteers – support & training, personal development,
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